CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy,  Leavenworth, WA  98826  (509) 763-3-34

MINUTES

April 3, 2013

Good of the Order:  Chief Lamar filled in the assembled group of recent events.  Tim McElravy was honored as a Home Town Hero in Wenatchee recently, for giving CPR to a woman in Costco.  Former Chief Rod Fountain was named Fire Supporter of the Year from Rivercom.  He will receive his award April 10th at the Wenatchee City Hall.  Our own Cascade Medical was chosen as medical facility of the year.

Our volunteer firefighters will clean up and spruce up the area out front of Station #1 and then our local 4H group will plant flowers.  Meaghan O’Connor will coordinate with the 4H group.

Terry W. has moved into the smaller office and Tom S. & Chief Lamar will take over the back office.  
The Firefighters Association has voted to allocate $200.00 for the decaling of the trailer.  $800.00 will be allocated to outfit the new brush truck. 
Three of our firefighters recently attended classes at the Learn and Burn Center in North Bend.  Mike S. passed the CPR Instructor Class and on April 13 he will hold a class for the Ponderosa firefighters.  Wild Land fire training began last night during the regular drill night.  There will be a practice burn on the 27th.
Burning is allowed until June 1, outside the city limits for downed debris only.  The maximum size is a 4’x 4’ burn pile, 50’ from a structure, must be attended at all times and must be extinguishable.  Pamphlets have been ordered and more information and restrictions will be posted on the Lake Wenatchee web site once the pamphlets are in.  Recreational fires in approved pits will be allowed until there is a complete burn ban.
.  
On June 3 the Firefighters Association will host a dinner for the Chelan and Douglas County Firefighter’s Association.  The auxiliary’s assistance is requested.  We will supply salads and desserts. 
Margaret G. is a10-year member.  Kathy K. received her 5 year pin and certificate.

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:15pm by President, Jimi Wilson.
Minutes:  Barb W. moved to approve March’s minutes, seconded by Marlene.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report.  President Jimi Wilson gave the report due to the absence of Paul Rawlins, Treasurer.  Beginning balance is $2,993.28.  Total income was $500.00 and total expenses were $50.00 leaving a balance of $3,443.28.  No bills were presented.   JoAnn motioned to approve and was seconded by Kathy K.  Motion carried. 
Old Business:  Jimi passed around the sign up sheets for committees.  She asked for one more volunteer for the audit committee.  Gerri P. volunteered.

Paula had several shirt/fleece examples to show the group.  She will send out an email with order information for those interested.  

New Business:  Kay McKellar called from Rivercom and shared information about a group called “Pink Heals”.  They travel the US in pink fire trucks, raising money for cancer.  Jimi asked for a volunteer to research this group and look into having them stop in our area.
Regarding our tax exempt status - Jimi explained to the group that the e-post cards had not been filed for three years.  She isn’t sure how the error happened, but we need to reinstate our tax exempt status. She explained the documents that needed to be filed to make this happen, and the steps taken so far. 
Jimi moved to authorize the current officers to complete the paperwork necessary to seek Retroactive Reinstatement of our Tax Exempt status – 501 c (3) – for the IRS and also, if necessary, for the State of Washington.  Paula seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Jimi further explained the letter that was required as part of this process, what it entails and must contain. Further, the processing fee is $850.00.  Jimi moved to approve payment to the IRS (US Treasury) in the amount of $850.00 to be included with the Form 1023 application for Retroactive Reinstatement of our tax exempt status – 501 c (3).  Judy K. seconded and the motion carried.  Jimi took questions from the floor.
Our officers nominated for this year are: President Jimi Wilson, Vice President Liz Rawlins, Treasurer Paul Rawlins and Secretary Kathy Kelly.  Joann motioned to approve nominations and was seconded by Marlene R.  Motion carried.  
JoAnn motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:50pm.  She was seconded by Marlene and the motion carried. 

We will not meet in May.  Next meeting will be June 5, 2013 at 4:00pm for garbage pickup and barbecue.
Respectfully submitted:  Kathy Kelly, secretary.
